MAT Executive Council Meeting Summary
January 25, 2006
Meeting called to order at approximately 1:37p.m.

Present:  Todd Aakhus, Sherri Basha, Kevin Bilder, Bill Hart, Shirley Henderson, Jared Langkilde, Gary Mandarino, Suzanne Martin, James Neuenfeldt, Rebecca Ramirez, Judy Sanchez, Raul Sandoval, John Snelling, Shirley Green  Guest:  Chad Douwstra
Chad Douwstra presented a proposal requesting assistance to move forward initiatives for the District Trip Reduction Program.  The Council was interested; Chad was asked to follow-up with a narrative that would include budget info and specifics about the various programs, what’s involved and how they might be implemented.

An ad hoc team was formed.  Members are Jared, Gary and John.   This team will review the Trip Reduction document and submit a recommendation to the Council.

Approval to donate $50.00 to a [select] charity in the name of Denise Bruce.  Confirmation will be shared with the Council when done.

The Resolution 2006-01 was reviewed by committee and approved as worded. The Resolution to be sent to Al Crusoe.
CPD update by Suzanne and Gary M.  Discussion evolved re:  Federal Guidelines, the requirements as mandated in those guidelines about minimum qualifications, etc.  Additional discussion related to ADA regulations and associated requirements. 

Also reviewed during Suzanne’s and Gary’s presentation the language in 25.1 (MAT Internal Hiring).
The following was approved by the Council:  All internal applicants meeting minimum qualifications receive [will] be interviewed.

Deb Devore report presented by Suzanne Martin.  Professional Growth Activities and Tuition.
A request that new language be approved.  The requested language reads as follows:  Tuition reimbursement for courses completed with a grade of “C” or better or the equivalent.  Also proposed was new language regarding when reimbursement would be made for persons on leave.  The recommendation to be taken to Legal is that funds would not be disbursed until 30 days after the employee’s return to the position.

Suggested that revisions be made to the application Professional Growth application to include the following directive language:  Employees have up to 30 days after the completion of a course to apply for reimbursements.
The suggestion that the same 30 day window be applied to persons who have engaged in activities was tabled to provide the committee an opportunity to review, discuss and recommend.

Discussion regarding Sabbaticals for personal leave.  Discussion of Council was that if the employee requests sabbatical without pay that it should not be denied.

Update on the MAT Conference from Kevin and Todd.

Meeting time changed to 2 – 4p.m.  The day of the month remains the same:  First Wednesday of each month.  Exception for February:  Meeting will be held on February 8, 2005.
Motions: 
…by Sherri Basha, Seconded by Raul Sandoval.   Approved by All 
Professional Growth Language to above new Professional Growth Language:  Tuition Reimbursement will be for employees having earned a grade of “C” or better to the equivalent. 
…by Raul Sandoval Seconded Sheri Basha.  Approved by All 
Meeting time changed to 2 – 4p.m.

…by Gary Mandarino Seconded by Jared Langkilde.   Approved by All 

Employees’ reimbursement will be processed 30 days after their return to work.  This item is pending review by District Legal.

Meeting adjourned at approximately 3:10p.m.

